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Celebrating National Simultaneous Storytime Day 

Whitney and Britany Chicken Divas by Lucinda 

Gifford and published by Scholastic was the book 

chosen this year for The National Simultaneous           

Storytime.  Children all over the country were     

participating in this national event on Wednesday 

27th May at 11.00am.   

Bright P-12 College’s prep students created these 

‘gorgeous’ Chicken Divas posters after listening to 

the story read by their Librarian, Vicki, via video. 

Fantastic Chicken Divas, kids!   
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What a term! It certainly has been a 
journey this term, one with challenges 
and rewards, but one we can ultimately 
look back on with pride. Pride in the way 
we all handled change, disruption and 
challenge with grace, openness and    
collegiality. We all, staff, students and 
parents can be proud of how we       
managed and the growth we have 
achieved. It has been exhausting but also 
very rewarding, with so many examples 
of people coming together to support 
and guide each other when times      
become tough. I am very hopeful we are 
now past the really, really busy and 
stressful components of this situation 
and can now look to reflect on our      
experiences and gather what we found 
useful and want to keep going forward 
and what we found we did not require 
and now can lose. In this last newsletter   
before the holidays I would like to     
express my gratitude to everyone for 
your support of our College, for your 
help when needed, for your guidance 
and good will. 
  
This week I haven’t really been out of 
the office all that much as I am busy with 
a number of things that need to now be 

done in preparation for next term and 
were put off due to remote teaching and 
learning. 
  
Dinner Plain now has the go ahead and it 
has taken a lot of my time in the last 
week getting the operational model, 
staffing and other areas of the Campus 
ready to start at the beginning of next 
term. We are currently at full capacity, 
80 primary students, with a waiting list, 
so the demand is there for the Campus 
to operate and I am very glad we can 
accommodate the families that rely on 
us for their education over the winter 
period at Dinner Plain. I will be going up 
early next term to meet with the        
students, parents and teachers and look 
forward to getting to know this year’s 
Dinner Plain Campus community a little 
more. 
  
Another task has been to organise the 
second semester timetable for Bright     
P-12 College. There will be a couple of 
changes for secondary students I will 
outline in the next Principal Update on 
Wednesday next week. A huge thank 
you to Tony Brooks who is compiling the 
timetable and the staff for your feedback 
which helped form the changes needed. 
  
As you will have read in my update yes-
terday we will be holding two WebEx 
events in the first week of term. These 
are information nights for Years 9-12 to 
help you make decisions around your 
courses for 2021. 

 A big thank you to all the staff for your 
efforts in the last weeks assessing work 
and then writing reports for parents and 
students. These will be available online 

next Wednesday 24th June at 4.30 pm via 
Compass. Hard copies of reports are 
available on request by contacting the 

front office by Friday 21st June 2020. If 
you have previously requested a hard 
copy you are not required to complete 
another request as we have you on our 
list. 
  
This week Scott Burton and Matt Pywell 
have organised intra-house sports for 
Years 7-9. It has been a huge success. It 
is really fantastic to see the students 
getting out and having a go at the vari-
ous sports on offer and thankfully the 
weather has been kind to us. Next week 
there are three different sports available 
and students have been sent an email 
link to a google form to complete. 
  
Have a wonderful holiday and a well-
earned rest everyone and I hope the last 
week of this term is an enjoyable one for 
you. 
  
Warm regards 
  
  
Jean Olley 
Principal 
Bright P-12 College 
03 57551166 
0417974803 

 Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

Well it is hard to belief that the term has 
almost come to an end. We just seem to 
be getting back into the swing of things on-
site. 

At this stage we have not received an up-
date as to operations for Term 3, but Jean 
will continue to provide her updates to 
parents, which if you haven’t read them 
yet, have a wealth of information for    
parents. These have been going up on 
COMPASS. 

Students have settled back into classrooms 
and on-site learning extremely well and it 
has been great to witness the resilience of 
our students as they say goodbye to their 

parents/carers in the morning. It is quickly 
becoming my most favourite time of the 
day and I enjoy seeing and connecting with 
everyone in the morning.  

As part of ongoing support of all students 
at Bright P-12 College, we need to share 
annually with the school community the 
United Nations Conventions on the Rights 
of a Child. I have attached these as a PDF 
for you and can be found on Page 3 of this 
issue. Students have continued with their 
wellbeing and mental health learning in 
Respectful Relationships curriculum. 

I would like to thank all parents and  carers 
for their support with learning at home 
and their positive response to all of the 
operational changes put in place on our 
return to site. I look forward to another 
great Semester, after the holidays. 

These photos are of our Preps immersing 
themselves in Literacy. 

Kelli Jacobsen—P-6 Assistant Principal 

   Assistant  

Principal’s 

P-6 Report 
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The Corona Cabin Competition 

The Corona Cabin Competition. 
 

During the recent school shut down, design and technology 
students from Years 7-10 were given a special challenge. One 
that would get them away from their computer screens and 
into the great outdoors searching for building materials from 
Mother Nature.   
 
We called the  task ‘The Corona Cabin Comp’ and students 
were required to design and build a small cabin from bush  
materials. The results blew me away…. Some incredible build-
ings were created during remote learning and kids were still 
developing design and practical skills away from the workshop 
which was great to see.   
 
So, thanks to all the students (and parents) that took part in 
this activity.  An amazing effort!  Winner to be announced soon 
so stay tuned. 
 
Mr Jackson,  Design & Technology Teacher. 

Riley Chalwell Year  7C 

Patrick Ferrito Year 7C 

Patrick Ferrito Year 7C 

Sam Mapley Year 10B 
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The Corona Cabin Competition 

Luca Barthelmes Year 7A 

Nicola Holm Year 7C 

Rihan Karkaria Year 7A 

Mikka Paulsen Year 10A Riley Forde Year 11A 

Kai Stavar Year 10B 
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L ib ra r y  Co rne r  
 

 

WAYNE’S 

WEIRD FACTS 

Only half of a Dolphins brain 

goes to sleep and the other 

half stays awake. 

Your nose and ears never 

stop growing. 

Your fingernails grow faster 

when you are cold. 

A typical cough travels at 96 

kph. A sneeze is often faster 

than 160 kph. 

There are 31,556,926 sec-

onds in a standard year. 

Bats are the only mammals 

that can fly. 

The most overdue library 

book was 288 years late!! 

NEW LIBRARY BOOKS 

AVAILABLE SOON  

During my time working remotely I 

have received three boxes of standing 

orders from Lamont Books. The    

library has a yearly subscription with 

Lamont Books, who are a 100%   

Australian family owned company.  

Every month the Library receives a 

collection of both Picture Books, 

Primary and Secondary Fiction. Each 

selection is supplied with reviews and 

teacher notes for the Picture Story 

books.  

The resources are selected by the 

Lamont Books team to ensure that we 

can offer our students the best and 

most current literature available. 

I am very excited and can’t 

wait to display these books 

at school for our students to 

view.  I am sure there will 

be a few excited students as 

well as I know they enjoy 

looking at the new books 

when they are on display. 

Make sure you keep read-

ing and I will see you all 

next term with all these 

new books for you to      

enjoy! 

Have a great term break! 

Vicki (Your Librarian) 
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 Health Corner with Adolescent Health Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

Mentor Program 

What is a mentor program? Mentor programs connect people 
who have specific skills and knowledge, in this case life skills 
with individuals who will benefit from this support. 

The purpose of mentoring is to tap into the existing 
knowledge, skills, and experience of more experienced peo-
ple. 

A mentorship occurs when an advisor, or mentor, provides 
guidance to a mentee, sharing valuable experience, skills and 
knowledge. 

The program at BP12 has been developed by the Wellbeing 
Team and interested College staff.  We have just commenced 
this program by contacting parents re the program and who 
has been allocated as mentor for their student. If parents are 
happy for their student to have a mentor, then students 

should hear from their mentor and if they accept the offer, 
they can arrange a meeting time each week, either face to 
face at school or via the phone. 

Students can opt out of the program at any time if they don’t 
want to participate.  

These are early days of the program and we will all learn more 
as time goes along so we can make changes as necessary. It is 
hoped the students feel well supported and encouraged by 
this program. 

 

Quotes of the week: ‘A mentor is someone who allows you to 
see the hope inside yourself’. Oprah Winfrey 

 

 

 

Headspace is seeking input from young people in 
your area as to how we can best support them 
following the 2019-2020 bushfires. 
  
Young people aged 12-25: Let us know what 
headspace can bring to you that will help with 
yours and your communities recovery from the 
2019-2020 bushfire season! We have a brief sur-
vey for you https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/
headspace_bushfires  
Your input will help us to develop the right sup-
port for your needs. 
  
Family, friends, and organisations supporting 
young people in your area: 

We also have a short survey for bushfire affected 
families, friends and communities. Let us know 
what you think we could do to help young people 
find their way through  recovery: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/
headspaceBForganisations 
 
 
Georgia Vujic 

Enhancing Mental Health Support in Schools 

Youth Counsellor 

Pronouns she/her 

M 0447 095 781 

T 0260 55 9555 

headspace.org.au 

Primary Concert 
Unfortunately due to the COVID 19 Pandemic and associated 
restrictions there will be no ‘Primary Concert’ in 2020. 
  

Instrumental Lessons 
Unfortunately there will be no private Instrumental lessons 
with teachers other than Mr Campbell at Bright P-12 College 
for the short term.  This again is due to restrictions with the 
COVID 19 Pandemic. We will let you know when these      
restrictions are lifted. 

Online Concert Term 3? 
I was wondering if any ‘Instrumental Students’ would be   
interested in being part of an online music concert some time 
in Term 3.  It would be run on the Webex platform which we 
have been using at school. Students could perform a piece 
live in front of their computer, or device and then people 
could watch each other’s performance. Please email me if 
you are interested.  campbell.jason.p@edumail.vic.gov.au 
  
Jason Campbell 

Music Coordinator—Bright P-12 College. 

Mus ic  News  

Financial support for 
families   

There have been 2 types of Bushfire Relief 

funding recently made available for     

students. 
 

 1.      STATE SCHOOLS' RELIEF BUSHFIRE 

SUPPORT 

This funding is by APPLICATION ONLY, and 

offers either $500 of uniform vouchers or 

$250 of uniform vouchers and $250 of 

school credit - applications are still open. 

 

 2.     CSEF BUSHFIRE RELIEF FUNDING 

The Victorian Government has allocated 

$375 to each student to use toward 

Camps, excursions, sports, Outdoor      

Education subjects, incursions and activi-

ties - these monies CANNOT BE USED FOR 

UNIFORMS OR OTHER INCIDENTAL ITEMS. 

If you hold a Centrelink Health Care 

card (current on 14/4/20), you 

may also be eligible for further 

financial assistance (CSEF) –  

applications for this will close 

July 23rd 2020.  

For further information, please contact 

sgambelloni.jennifer.a@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Jenni Sgambelloni—Finance Officer 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2Fheadspace_bushfires%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2Fte4XWHLbPz1APrq8Hb02M3TMSucpJ6YdSyZh1kqepQ-v7Tyw23ssI5A&data=02%7C01%7Cbright.p12%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C7277a29c5fe44ddd041908d8
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2Fheadspace_bushfires%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2Fte4XWHLbPz1APrq8Hb02M3TMSucpJ6YdSyZh1kqepQ-v7Tyw23ssI5A&data=02%7C01%7Cbright.p12%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C7277a29c5fe44ddd041908d8
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FheadspaceBForganisations%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2oZU8kHiiv4jSXS_rRdfg5502RXJM-nLibJWI76u5QuWdziimwAMqWLeE&data=02%7C01%7Cbright.p12%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C7277a29c5fe44ddd041
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FheadspaceBForganisations%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2oZU8kHiiv4jSXS_rRdfg5502RXJM-nLibJWI76u5QuWdziimwAMqWLeE&data=02%7C01%7Cbright.p12%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C7277a29c5fe44ddd041
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.headspace.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cbright.p12%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C7277a29c5fe44ddd041908d810c3d319%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637277780538392339&sdata=qBUX5YYt5e10ouHWds
mailto:campbell.jason.p@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:sgambelloni.jennifer.a@edumail.vic.gov.au
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 12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri  - Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

E: info@alpinebuildingpermits.com.au 

Alpine Building Permits & Consultants  

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit service 

 Owner builder advice and permits 


